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Dear Okinawa Kai members,

R Y

lisogachi yamishaen, kotoshin yutasarugutu negaeun nukiyaibin. (Happy New Year! Hope for your continued prosperity and health
in the coming year.)

The year 2020 is the second year of the Reiwa era and also the year of the rat in the Chinese zodiac. We hope everybody had a
great time celebrating the New Year filled with “firsts”; the first animal, the rat, in the series of Chinese zodiac symbols, and first
New Year with the new Emperor in Reiwa. In America, we cheer on the new year by watching the mirror ball drop in Times Square,
while in Japan, we watch the first sunrise of the year to pray for the year’s success. It is very interesting to see the different ways of
how Americans and Japanese celebrate their New Year. By the way, the year of the rat is known to be a good year for fertility be-
cause of the rat’s reproductive ability. Some of the younger generation recently don’t know what animal they are in the Chinese
zodiac! Do you know yours?

Additionally, the Olympic/Paralympic Games held once every four years, will be held in Tokyo, Japan this year. It is very exciting to

watch the talented athletes from around the world arrive in Japan to compete for the new records. There are
athletes from Okinawa that may compete in karate, track and field, handball, wheelchair track, etc. Let’s
cheer them on and show them support from America!

Speaking of support, it has been three months since we heard the devastating news of the Shuri Castle fire
that happened around Halloween last year. We hope to continue showing our support as Okinawa Kai for
the castle restoration efforts.

Finally, have you heard about our new membership submission method? You are now able to submit your
membership form online! It is very simple and should save you a lot of time. Please visit our Okinawa Kai
website to try it out.

Photo Courtesy of Jonathan Russell

Okinawa Kai of Washington DC hopes to spread joy and happiness that will continue to the young Uchinan-*chu* (rat squeak) :).

We are looking forward to a successful new year! 1 Okinawa Kai of Washington DC officers
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On October 30th last year, the World Uchinanchu Day was celebrated in two locations as a potluck luncheon/party. One was held
at an Okinawa Kai members house in Stafford, VA., and the other at the Kotobuki Restaurant in Norfolk, VA.

10.30 8 Wmiantsn

The Uchinaa churakaagii (beautiful Okinawan ladies) gathered at Akiko Clifford’s house in Stafford, VA. The dining table was cov-
ered with delicious homemade food, and the kitchen counters were lined with yummy sweets. Many of the members, and even
some newcomers, mingled and reminisced about happy childhood memories spent in Okinawa. This fun social luncheon strength-
ened Uchinanchu friendship bonds.

In Virginia Beach, the potluck lunch party was held at the Norfolk Kotobuki Restaurant. At noon, a total of 60 people gathered
around many Okinawan and Japanese dishes. The social event was kicked off with opening greetings announced by MC Rieko Sor-
rentino. Thereafter, the members enjoyed several Okinawan performances. The first performance was a traditional Ryukyu dance
by Helen and Kimi Yamada, followed by an Uchinaa quiz, Sanshin music, and Ryukyu ballet. To close the event, of course, was our
favorite Kachaashii. Everyone enjoyed the event so much; the time flew by.

Overall, the two luncheons were successful, and everyone is looking forward to celebrating again this year!
- Photo Courtesy of Akiko Clifford

Stafford, VA o ' VA Beach/NorfoIk VA o VA Beach/Norfolk VA
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These are great art works for World Uchinanchu Day celebration by members.
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(Bi#k) Ryuka by Michie Beckford ('52E) Photos from Sean Hewitt
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On October 18, 2019, the Okinawa Kai hosted a dinner for Denny Tamaki, Governor of Okinawa, and his delegation at the Osteria da
Nino restaurant in Arlington, Virginia. It was on short notice, but the officers burst into action and quickly organized the dinner. We
found out that Governor Tamaki had recently celebrated his 60th birthday just prior to leaving for the United States. This turned out
to be the perfect theme for the event — a birthday celebration for the Governor.
The “birthday party” was a big hit. There was a lovely flower arrangement in the shape of a cake and an oversized birthday card
signed by the Okinawa Kai members to wish him good health and happiness.
Governor Tamaki was so happy, he walked around the room and spoke with
the members. Initially, some member felt a little nervous meeting the Gov-
ernor, but they quickly warmed to his very friendly personality and took pic-
tures to share with their family and friends.

To conclude the ceIebrat‘ion the participants sang ”Shimanchu nu takara”
Clifford, Dennis Asato, Mike Neu, and Sean Hewitt. The Oklnawa Kai was
honored and grateful for the opportunity to meet with Governor Tamaki and

his delegation and thanked them for a memorable evening.
-3-

Photo Courtesy of Kenny Yamashiro
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li Sogwachi Débiru! (Happy New Year!) Saturday, January 25, was a sunny winter day. Fifty-five members and guests of Okinawa Kai
met in the auditorium at the Frying Pan Farm Park in Herndon, VA to celebrate the 'Year of the Rat'. The osechi ryori, a traditional
Japanese New Year's cuisine specially prepared for us by the Blue Ocean Restaurant, was so delicious. Ippe Masan! (Delicious!).

After the New Year’s greetings by our President Atsuko Russell, we drank a toast of good health and happiness to everyone.
While we were having dinner, it was ‘Okinawa’s Got Talent’ time for anyone who wanted to perform. The excellent trio of Mario
Barroga (guitar), Akiko Clifford (sanshin) and Kyoko Dennard (vocal) opened the entertainment with “Nada Sou Sou”. They were fol-
lowed by Fumie Lyonnaise singing the tender enka “Oshidori” (loving couple); karaoke duet by Fumie and Midori Raynold singing
“Dannasama®“, and Mario playing ukulele & singing a beautiful version of “Somewhere Over the Rainbow.” We have such wonderful
talent in our Okinawa Kai.

Led by MC Che Russell, we had fun playing jan-ken-pon (rock-paper-scissors), guess the number of M&Ms in the bottle, and blind-
folded eating challenge. We closed the happy gathering with “Toshin Doi” kachashi led by Yuko Wynn-san performing sanshin.
Thank you to our officers and volunteers for coordinating this wonderful party to greet the Year of the Rat. 501 courtesy of Jonathan Russell
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We are accepting applications for academic and cultural awards. The Okinawa Kai offers two award programs for its members:

1. Academic Award 2. Cultural Award

Since the inception of the Okinawa Kai, fourteen members have been awarded the Academic Award and four members received the Cultural
Award. The Academic Award is for students attending college and the award amount ranges from $500-$1500. The Cultural Award is for Okina-
wan and Japanese related activities. If you or your child has taken a class or training in karate, Okinawan dance, Okinawan music, Japanese lan-
guage school, or other classes related to Okinawan culture, please apply. If qualified, applicants may receive $50 for the Cultural Award.
Application form and instruction are available to download from Okinawa Kai website okinawakai.org. If you have questions please E-mail
EdApplication@okinawakai.org or Naoko Tollefson: (okinawakai@okinawakai.org). Members are encouraged to take advantage of this program.

The Spring deadline is April 30, and the Fall deadline is September 30.
-4-
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‘Date & Time (HFHF) : April 25 (Sat) 2020 from 11:00 AM - 4:00 PM
Place (377) . Glasgow Middle School (4101 Fairfax Parkway, Alexandria, VA 22312)
Food (%) . Pot luck! Please bring lots of main and side dishes. If you invite guests, please bring extra

| servings.
& B 7 “C‘?" BIAVDHERBEEZBELLD TV, BT KEANTT, YA ME2HFLTWD
,,& FIXE HIZEDITEEELAZE-> T RSV, NoAlcohol! 7 /b= — LA [T,
Cost (E’Fﬁ) : Members (£E8): Free #E} Non-Members (FEZ2EH): Guests usually donate about
- $10to help withexpenses. 1 A1 0 KA ZHZLE LT, B8t WHEE ELETVE
TEET,
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' We will have a planning meeting to discuss Okinawa Kai’s 2020 activities. Shin Shun Kai is just a couple months away
'and there is much work to be done. We really need your ideas and support. Please come to the meeting and help us
'h‘ plan our Shin Shun Kai & other activities. Yoroshiku onegai itashimasul!
Date & Time (HMFF) : 2H8H (1) Saturday February 8, 1:30 PM - 3:30 PM
Place (¥FT) : Woodrow Wilson Library Meeting Room
6101 Knollwood Dr. Falls Church, VA 22041

B Y E—DXF 7 MZOUVT Shin Shun Kai: Tushibi Gift
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: A “Tushibi” gift will be presented for the members who were born the Year of the Rat. Those over 73 years old (according to the Chi-

0000000000000 000000000000000000000 00

. nese zodiac calendar) are qualified to receive this special gift. You also must have been a member for at least two consecutive years.

X

< In order to receive the gift for the over 85-year-old celebration, you must have been a member for at least two consecutive years

cccece

< prior to your free membership. Please refer to the years listed below for the celebration. The 73-year-old celebration (born in 1948),
;85 year-old celebration (born in 1936), 97-year-old celebration (born in 1924), and 100-year-old celebration (born in 1921). For the
73- and 85-year-old celebrations, we will give “Oshuugi” (congratulatory monetary gift). For 97 and 100-year-old celebrations, we
gwill send flowers. If you are qualified to receive a special Tushibi gift, please inform Mariko Brumfield (okinawakai@okinawakai.org)
or Takako Ball (okinawakai@okinawakai.org) by March 31. Gifts will be presented at the 2020 Shin Shun Kai (on April 25).
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Okinawa Kai secretary, Michelle Hewitt, and her brother, Sean Hewitt, partici-
pated in Niseta Tour in Brazil from January 9th to 19th. Niseta Tour is a cultural
meeting that reunites the youth Uchinanchu (Okinawan) from several parts of
the world. The main objective is to create bonds of friendship, brotherhood
and solidarity between the participants. Their story will be on the next Deigo
| Shinpo newsletter.
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Michelle Hewitt Sean Hewitt
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Have you Renewed Your Membership?
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The deadline for 2020 membership registration was January 31. Since Okinawa Kai does not receive any outside funding, all of our funding comes
through membership dues and donations. Thank you to all of those who have already paid their membership dues for 2020. As a reminder, if you
have not paid your membership, please do so immediately.
Memberships - Individual: $20. Family: $30, Kariyushi 80+years old: Free (Still need to send in the membership form)
Please contact okinawakai@okinawakai.org where to send the application form with the check.
A PDF copy of the membership form may be downloaded from the website at www.okinawakai.org.
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Okinawa Kai Accepting Online Membership Payments For 2020

The Okinawa Kai will begin accepting online membership forms & payments starting with the 2020 membership drive. Users will be able to go to
our website, https://okinawakai.org, click on the "Membership" link and the "2020 Okinawa Kai Membership Sign Up" link on the page. This will
take you to the membership form and upon completion, you will be directed to select your membership type (Family/Single) and complete the
process by paying via credit card (VISA, MasterCard, American Express & Discover) and by PayPal. Members will still have the option to mail the
membership form & dues.

This is a long-awaited enhancement for our website. Members will be able to complete the entire transaction online within a few minutes. Also,
the process of manually entering membership data and depositing checks by the Okinawa Kai will be significantly reduced. This would not have
been possible without the hard work from our member, Justin Russell. Justin is the son of long-time members, Atsuko & Che Russell, and has
been supporting the Okinawa Kai since he was a young man. From volunteering at the Shin Shun Kai, Fall Picnic and behind the scenes administra-
tive work such as membership data entry, copying & preparing mailings, Deigo Shinpo and the membership form. We sincerely thank him for his
continued dedication and talents to the Okinawa Kai! For issues regarding the form, email: okinawakai@okinawakai.org.

y Save the Date! October 3rd
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This year’s picnic will be combined with The World Uchinanchu Day celebration. We will have both picnic area and the auditorium
(indoor), power up with extended hours, great performances of Okinawan culture, and fun activities.

H I#/Date : 20204 10H3H (4:) Saturday October 3, 2020 Time to be determined.

% HT/Place : Frying Pan Farm Park at 2739 West Ox Road, Herndon, Virginia 20171

-6-

for Picnic and the World Uchinanchu Day Celebration!
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Teachers/Instructors/Group Leaders List
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It is said that New Year's Day is the day for planning the coming year.

Many of us often start new things to do such as taking new classes or

start practicing something new. Are you one of them? If you are interested in learning about Okinawan/Japanese culture this year, please look

at this list of teachers/instructors/group leaders. It is a list of teachers/instructors/group leaders related to Okinawan/Japanese culture. They

are all Okinawa Kai members and they are happy to offer you any useful information and you can learn what you are interested in from them.

Category

Teacher
Group Leader

Jim Miller

Nestor Folta

Momoe Onno

Momoe Onno
Toshie Cerveny
Kazuko Chibana
Volkmar

Helen Yamada

Rieko Sorrentino

Dennis Asato

Chieko Williams

Fumie Lyonnais

Akira Suzuki

Tokiko Tritt

Satomi Hewitt

Momoe Onno

Michie Beckford
Kyoko Dennard

Name of Style
Group

Traditional Karate
Isshin Ryu

Traditional Karate
Uechi Ryu

Tamagusuku Ryu,
Shosetsu
Michikono Kai
Warabincha
(kid’s group)
Tamagusuku Ryu,

Aharen Honryu
Keisen Wa No Kai
Ryukyu Sokyoku

Ryukyu Sokyoku
Hozon Kai

Nomura Ryu

Ryukyu Minyo
Dento Kyokai
Karaoke Aikoukai

Univ. of Richmond

George Mason
University

Howard Communi-
ty Collage

Yamano Ryu

Eisa Club

Location
Area

Burke/Mclean, VA
Silver Spring, MD

Oakton/Falls Church /

Springfield, VA

Centreville, VA

Centreville, VA
Virginia/

North Carolina
Columbus, OH

Fairfax, VA

Virginia Beach, VA

Potomac, MD

Woodbridge, VA

Fredericksburg, VA

Richmond, VA

Fairfax, VA

Columbia, MD

Centreville, VA

Woodbridge, VA

Contact Information Website

nova.isshinryu@gmail.com
https://
novaisshinryu.wordpress.com/
about/
masterfolta@gmail.com

Tel: 703-628-4006
www.Traditionalkarate.com
momo.okinawa@gmail.com

momo.okinawa@gmail.com
toshieuezu@yahoo.com
jramklov@gmail.com

Tel: 614-882-8813

tuigwaachan@yahoo.com

benthun-
der.sorrentino@gmail.com

diasato@outlook.com

chiekowilliams01l@yahoo.com

Tel: 540-548-4686

asuzuki@richmond.edu

ttritt@gmu.edu

shewitt@howardcc.edu

Momo.okinawa@gmail.com

michie.beckford@gmail.com
Samits448@yahoo.co.jp



Okinawa Kai of Washington D.C.
2019 Jan. ~ Dec. Report

General Fund Beginning Balance  $17,542.52
Income Expenses

Membership 3,640.00 Shin Nen Kai 2,348.15

Donations General Fund 1,660.00 Shin Nen Kai (2020 Venue) 880.00

Donations Education Fund 735.00 Deigo Shinpo - printing 270.29

Shin Nen Kai 206.00 Deigo Shinpo - postage 196.00

Shin Shun Kai 1,333.91 Directory - printing 233.54

Picnic 320.00 Directory - postage 136.85

Eisa Club 2,132.35 Flyer - SSK, Picnic printing 329.83

Amazon Smile 93.63 Flyer - SSK, Picnic postage 43091

Interest 1.40 Insurance 858.00

Refund Staples 2.85 Shin Shun Kai 2,169.73

Picnic (2019 Venue) 388.25

Picnic Food etc. 211.33

Governor Tamaki’s Visit 32.85

Eisa Club 3,377.70

Graduation gifts 250.00

To Education Fund 595.00

Office Supplies 83.92

Misc. 25.95

Junior Study 200.00

Total 10,125.14 Total 13,018.30

Ending Balance $14.649.36

Education Fund Beginning Balance $7.661.35

Income Expenses

Donations 595.00 Cultural Award 100.00
Total  595.00 Total  100.00

Ending Balance $8,156.35
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Staff: Itsuko Asato, Akiko Clifford, Nanako Hoch, Tomoko Miles, Dennis Asato, Tamiko Suzuki, Eiko Fjeld, Atsuko Russell, Takako Ball, Steve Rabson, Justin Russell,
Satomi Hewitt, Michelle Hewitt
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